iFE Interoffice Memorandum

@‘ER&I%NT October 19, 2020

TO: Mayor Jerry L. Demings
-AND-
Board of County Commissioners

FROM: Eric Ushkowitz, Economic Development Administrator 0%

Office of Economic, Trade and Tourism Development

SUBJECT: October 27, 2020 — BCC Public Hearing
Approval and Execution of an Ordinance and Agreement Enacting a New
Economic Development Tax Exemption for The Sherman Williams Company

Article VII, Section 3, of the Florida Constitution, and Section 196.1995, Florida Statutes,
authorize the granting of economic development ad valorem tax exemptions to qualifying
expansions and expansions of qualifying existing businesses upon the successful passage of
a referendum. The electors of Orange County authorized the granting of such exemptions by
the successful passage of a referendum held on January 31, 2012. Following the passage of
the referendum, this Board enacted Ordinance No. 2012-05, the “Orange County Economic
Development Ad Valorem Tax Exemption Ordinance” to establish a program and appropriate
procedures and guidelines for submission of applications for the Board’s consideration.

The Sherman Williams Company (Sherman Williams) submitted an application for an
exemption for an expansion of their local business. Sherman Williams’s application has
been reviewed and County staff has determined that all requirements of state law and
Ordinance No. 2012-05 have been satisfied. Additionally, pursuant to Ordinance No. 2012-
05 and the Ordinance to be considered here today, Sherman Williams has executed an
Agreement with the County to ensure that Sherman Williams satisfies all requirements
associated with the granting and continuation of the exemption for the expansion, as well as
any policies and procedures related to the program.

Pursuant to the tax abatement guidelines adopted by the Board in 2012, the recommended
exemption level for Sherman Williams is 50% for five years.

Sherman Williams is proposing an expansion of their existing business in Orange County.
The proposed expansion will create approximately 14 new high-wage jobs in Orange County,
with an average salary of at least $72,920, which is 150% of the overall prevailing salary in
the county. New job functions will include manufacturing, shipping and technical. Financial
incentives will help to ensure that this project expands here in Orange County rather than
locating elsewhere.
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As a result of this project, approximately $47,100,000 in new investment will be added to the

Orange County tax roll.

Backup documents to be provided under separate cover.

ACTION REQUESTED:

EU/mf

Approval and execution of an Ordinance of Orange County,
Florida relating to taxation; granting an economic
development exemption from certain ad valorem taxation for
The Sherman Williams Company, an existing business;
providing for definitions; providing findings; providing for
the estimated revenue loss attributable to the exemption
granted to The Sherman Williams Company; providing the
level of exemption and term the exemption will remain in
effect; providing the applicability; providing an effective
date; and Approval of Economic Development Ad Valorem
Tax Exemption Agreement with The Sherman Williams
Company






































































































































